
        

 
THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

EXTRACT OF MINUTES FROM MEETING 
DATED  9TH JANUARY 2017 

 
The following matters were among those discussed at the meeting. 
 
1 A faulty street light under the M25 was reported and the Highways 

Authority will be informed. 
 

2 The overgrowth from trees obscuring the lights in Coldharbour Lane 
has been resolved. 
 

3 There is an on-going investigation into finding the name of the 
contractor who originally repaired the Animal Pound. 
 

4 A recent burglary in The Fleetway was discussed and efforts would be 
made to notify all the residents of The Fleetway and Gower who are 
not currently members. 
 

5 The County Councillor updated the meeting on many of the issues 
being attended to by SCC. 
 

6 The meeting was updated with regard to the Penton Hook Landfill 
Restoration site. 
 

7 The Secretary distributed a report on her activities carried out 
throughout the month. 
 

8 It was reported that a letter had been sent to RBC in regard to their 
Parking Charge Consultation. 
 

9 The on going difficulties regarding double and kerb parking during 
school drop off and pick up times was discussed.  The RBC Parking 
Enforcement Officer will be advised. 
 

10 The Treasurer updated the meeting on his activities during the month 
and confirmed that the accounts were ready for the Auditor. 
 

11 We are still awaiting a response from the Environment Agency with 
regard to changes to the course of The Bourne. 
 

12 The Planning Secretary updated the meeting on the month’s planning 
applications. 
 

13 The SCC Planning and Regulatory Committee review of the Milton Park 
Farm application has been deferred until 22nd March 2017. 
 



        

14 The Local Plan has been delayed to 2018 and ARUP are to relook at the 
Green Belt.  
 

15 An update was provided on the recent workshop held to discuss the 
River Thames Scheme. 
 

16 The TWRA Constitution has been amended and will be put to members 
for adoption at the AGM. 
 

17 The Councillors provided details of their monthly activities. 
 

 
 
 
If members of Thorpe Ward wish to learn more about our activities 
please join our Open Meeting the second Monday of each month in 
The Rutherwyke Room, St. Mary’s Church Thorpe at 7.30pm. 
 


